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Ag obair airson nan Eilean

| was delighted to see my friend and colleague, Angus
Brendan MacNeil, re-elected as MP for Na h-Eileanan an
lar in what was, nationally in many ways, a fairly
strange election.

Well done to everyone who helped with the campaign;
a lot of hard work was put in by everyone to make sure
that Angus was re-elected.

While there are lessons that need to be learned for the
future , it is important to remember that the SNP won
more seats than all other parties in Scotland combined.

The Tory Government has been wounded over Brexit,
and it has also shown absolutely no interest in Scot-
land.

In the space of a week, the UK Government reneged on .

its assurances that Scotland would get its equivalent of

any new moneys going to Northern Ireland, as a result Putting up one of the electiof
i n

of the hlghly questionable deal with the DUP. pos ter s Nes s for An gus

Historic Islands Bill
\

/T he Islands (Scotland) Bill was published this month, and will see: a requirement to ‘island-proof’ future legislation and
policies; the creation of a National Islands Plan; statutory protection of the Na h-Eileanan an lar Scottish Parliamentary Con-
stituency boundary; greater flexibility to allow smaller council wards within island communities; and extended powers to
island councils in relation to marine licencing.

This is a prime example of the SNP in Government standing by our promise that we would empower island communities. |
know a number of people are unhappy with the large geographic size of some current and proposed council wards; more
flexibility should allow for ward boundaries that more accurately reflect the communities as we know them here on the

Br en

Kislands. /
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Lyme Disease Awareness

Last month, | attended a highly informative Lyme Disease
Awareness event held in the Scottish Parliament. /

The aim of the event was to draw attention to the lack of
awareness of Lyme disease in Scotland — amongst the pub-
lic and front line medical professionals. The event also gave
members of the public the chance to talk to MSPs about
what can be done to improve testing, diagnosis and treat-
ment for sufferers.

/

| urge people in the islands to familiarise themselves with
the methods of prevention of Lyme disease. | would also
like to encourage those in the medical profession on the

island to do the free LDA/RCGP course, which covers tick

removal, epidemiology, diagnosis and treatment. /

To prevent tick bites, always keep legs covered when in
long grass, and remember to check for ticks when you get
inside. Any ticks that have bitten you, your child or your pet should be removed with a tick remover as soon as possible, making

First meeting with new

Council Leader

June saw my first meeting with newly elected Council
Leader, Roddie Mackay.

This informal meeting provided a good opportunity to dis-
cuss issues important to the future of our islands, including
the Islands (Scotland) Bill. I look forward to working with
Cllr Mackay in the future.

| have every faith that the SNP Council Group will provide a
strong and constructive opposition in the Comhairle.
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Welcome Gordon Murray as
SNP Leader

| was pleased to welcome Cllr Gordon Murray to the / \

role of SNP leader in Comhairle nan Eilean Siar.

Cllr Donald Manford has done a fantastic job, and has
worked tirelessly over the last ten years as SNP Group
Leader. Donald is irreplaceable, but | have every faith
that Gordon will bring the kind of dynamism and en-
thusiasm that we need right now.

He is known to be one of the most trusted and most
hard-working councillors in the Western Isles, and |
know that he will help the SNP Group to go from
strength to strength.
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